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"Australia's LEGENDAIRY Capital 2015" 

APRIL 2018  

Fonterra West Road – Drone Survey  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Earlier this year Nick Buzza (President of the Rushworth 

Historical Society), accompanied by local Stanhope resident 

George Gemmill, visited Bakers Farm to take some photos 

using a drone. Nick teaches short courses in GIS, GPS and UAV applications at the Riverina Institute 

of TAFE and has worked in the spatial industry for over 20 years.    

Many local residents are aware of the salt-based stockpile currently stored at our West Road property 

given it is visible when driving north from Rushworth to Stanhope.  We used Nick’s expertise in 

deploying his drone to assess the overall mass of the stockpile. Nick produced a digital elevation 

model (see image below) from the drone photos and calculated an indicative volume.  

The information that Nick put together will be combined with scientific data to assist us in planning how 

we gradually dispose of this material over the longer term.   

We would like to extend our gratitude to Nick for his interest and assistance. .  
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ISSUE 157 (April2018) 

A Stanhope & District  
Development Committee  

Project 
Stanhope Business Centre 

25 Birdwood Avenue  
Stanhope  Vic.   3623  

Business Centre Hours  
Monday & Thursday  
9.30.am — 4.00pm 

Wed & Fri 
11am—3pm 

Phone:  (03)  5857 2866   
Fax:       (03)  5857 2735 

 
Email: 

 
stanhopebc@gmail.com 

 
 

www.stanhopevictoria.com 
 

 
Articles for the  

newsletter  
must be submitted  

by the  
28th  of each month 

IMPORTANT  
NOTICE 

 
NEW EMAIL ADDRESS 
FOR THE STANHOPE 
BUSINESS CENTRE 
AND THE ABOUT 
TOWN NEWSLETTER 
 
stanhopebc@gmail.com 
 

PLEASE ALTER  YOUR          
RECORDS 

SO WE RECEIVE 
YOUR NEWS!!!! 

Condolences are  

extended to  
 

Marg Trist and family on the 

passing of  Phil 

Eric Sellars and family on the 

passing of  Kay 

Dates to Remember 
 

APRIL 
 

Sat 7th : Ferret racing at 

Football Club 

Sun 8th: Monster Garage Sale 

Sat 14th: Gargarro Soundshell 

opening 6.30pm at Girgarre 

Mon 16th: School Term starts 

Thurs 19th Auskick 

commences 

Fri 20th: Family Fun Night 

with Kevin Sheedy 6.30 at 

Stanhope Recreation Reserve 

Sat 21st: Hypnotist at 

Stanhope Hall 7.30pm 

Sun 22nd: Stanhope Anzac 

Service at 1.30pm 

Wed 25th:  Anzac Day Golf 

and Bowls at Valley View 

Bob Holschier  85th 

Ruth Golding 85th 

Tom Burgess 80th 

Raelene Dean 70th 

Kristen Halls 

GIRGARRE PRIMARY SCHOOL CENTENARY 
 
The Girgarre Primary School is celebrating its centenary on 
the 9, 10 and 11 November, 2018. The centenary committee is 
compiling a list of interested people's mobile numbers, email 
or postal addresses so that details of the event can be 
forwarded to them. For further information please contact the 
Girgarre Primary School ph 58546275 or email the committee 
at girgarrepscentenary@gmail.com or find us on Facebook. 
 

Sincere Thanks 

 

Thank you to everyone 

who visited, sent cards 

and wished me well  

following my recent  

accident. 

Your thoughts were very 

much appreciated.  I am 

well and on my feet 

again. 

Thank you. 

Joan Hudson. 

http://www.stanhopevictoria.com
mailto:girgarrepscentenary@gmail.com
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Family Fun Night at Stanhope 

 
It‘s not often you get a chance to go out enjoy yourself and 

someone picks up the bill.  Well that is about to change.  

Thanks to the combined efforts of Stanhope Health, Waranga 

Community Health and the Stanhope Men’s shed in securing a 

grant from The Royal Flying Doctor Service and the generous 

support of sponsors Murray Dairy/Dairy Australia, Australian 

Consolidated Milk, Shire of Campaspe, Stanhope & District 

Development Committee, Stanhope Football/ Netball Club, 

Rushworth & District Community Bank, Rural Bank, Fonterra. 

Something for everyone is the main purpose of the night.      

Get out and relax in good company with great entertainment 

and one of the men’s sheds well known BBQ’s is the message.                                                                       

 

Come along and listen to Kevin Sheedy, well known for his 

football career and his ability to inspire and motivate. Enjoy 

good family friendly entertainment, a movie on the big screen 

with snow cones and popcorn for the kids. The date is April 

20
th
.  Start time is 6:30 pm at the Stanhope Recreation 

Reserve.  

 

GIRGARRE  

GALA OPENING 

GARGARRO SOUNDSHELL 

SATURDAY APRIL 14TH 

Featuring the premiere performance of   

Spirit Rising Performed by the Girgarre Junkestra  

Composed & Conducted by Graeme Leak 

After the performance 

 join us on stage for a huge 

Jigarre Jam! 

Gates Open at 6pm—show starts at 7.30pm 

Gargarro Botanic Gardens,  

Corner Curr & Winter Roads, Girgarre 

Food trucks on site 

BYO Alcohol 

Bring a blanket or chair 

FREE ENTRY 

Gold coin donation gratefully accepted  

Creative  production supported  

by Patrick Cronin 

 

Thanks from Nicola  

Hi folks, 
I wanted to thank you for the opportunity 
to share some of what I do in Liberia with 
members of the Stanhope Men's Shed 
and the broader Stanhope community, 
and more specifically to express my 
sincere appreciation for the financial 
support provided. 
As discussed, this was used to purchase 
several mathematical modelling kits 
(base ten sets), which will allow us to 
demonstrate abstract mathematical 
concepts (addition, subtraction, 
multiplication, division, place value, 
decimals) on a practical, hands-on level 
for younger and more visual learners. 
Not everyone learns the same way, and 
materials like this help us to move 
beyond writing on a chalk board. I'm 
attaching a picture together with the 
receipt for purchase. They will be carried 
across to Liberia on my next trip on 10th 
April. 
Thanks again. 
Kind regards 
Nicola Sutton 
Project Manager 
Liberia Renaissance Education Complex 
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Stanhope Health Survey Feedback 
 
Thank you to those who completed the questionnaire that was distributed 
in November 2017.   
 
The results of the survey were reviewed by the members of the Stanhope 
Health Governance Committee at the March meeting.  Approximately 530 
questionnaires were distributed to residents of Stanhope, Girgarre and 
surrounding areas. We received a total of 40 responses. The small number of responses 
makes it difficult to draw definitive conclusions. 
 
What we can do is share the common themes that emerged from the 40 responses we 
received.  
 

Requests for more doctors or more days that the doctor visits 
Pathology service 

 
What we plan to do; 

This information will be shared with the Kyabram Regional Clinic. 
We will ask the local Pathology service re providing a collection service in Stanhope. 

 
If you are interested in having input into the services provided at Stanhope Health, we are 
looking for interested community members to join the Stanhope Health Governance 
Committee.  Please call 5857 0250 or email gcampbell@kyhealth.org.au.  More information is 
available on our website:  http://www.kyhealth.org.au/services/stanhope-health-service and 
LIKE us on Facebook:  Stanhope Health to keep up to date with what is happening.   

Landcare News 
The Stanhope Girgarre Landcare Group has recently reformed after 
some years in recess. Meetings will be held no less than four times a 
year , any new or former members are welcome to join us. 
Our primary focus will be to work with the Girgarre -Stanhope Rail Trail 
Committee on obtaining funding for the revegetation of the disused rail 
line between the two towns. 
Contacts for the groups are: 
Landcare- Bernadette Fitzpatrick 58572567 Rail Trail- Sandra McDonald 58546324 

Stanhope Heart Foundation Walking Group 

 
Do you enjoy walking? It does not matter if you walk every day, once or twice a week or if you 
walk with a friend or on your own.   
You are invited to join the Stanhope Heart Foundation Walking Group. 
It is easy to join.   
Visit Stanhope Health and say you would like to be part of the Walking Group.  We will register 
you with the Heart Foundation and each month you will receive a calendar in the mail from us.  
Just place a tick on the days you walk on the calendar 
Return the calendar to Stanhope Health. 
The Heart Foundation sends rewards and certificates as your walks add up. 
 
For more information call into Stanhope Health or Phone: 58570454  
email: abourke@kyhealth.org.au 

mailto:gcampbell@kyhealth.org.au
http://www.kyhealth.org.au/services/stanhope-health-service
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Real time payments 

 

 

Faster, simpler payments. 

The simpler side of faster, simpler payments is now available in Bendigo e-banking. You can now register your PayID. 
Call Stanhope Service Centre on 03 58572361 
Forget BSB and account numbers 

Instead, you can register a PayID, such as your mobile number or email address, to your nominated account to receive 
payments. 

A PayID does the same job as a BSB and account number, it’s just easier to remember. But if a BSB and account  

number is all you have, that’s fine. Your payment will still be made. 

Business customers can also register an ABN as a PayID in person or on the phone. 

Register now 
Online - e-Banking and the Bendigo Bank app 
In person - At your nearest Bendigo Bank branch 
On the phone - give us a call on 03 58572361 
 

  

Mural now at Business Centre 
An image of the  Legendairy Mural on the wall at Fonterra, is now available to be inspected at the Stanhope 
Business Centre. 
Come along during opening hours and have a close look to see if there is anyone you may know, or possibly 
see yourself on the Mural. 
Everyone most welcome. 

tel:1300236344
tel:1300236344
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Craig’s 2018 UDV New Zealand Tour 

 
On February 18

th
, Craig Emmett joined 6 other participants on the Gardiner Foundation 2018 New 

Zealand Study Tour.  The Group along with UDV policy councillor Matt Gleeson, toured the South 

Island of New Zealand exploring farming systems, industry structures and discussing dairy with the 

locals. The tour is an innovative leadership initiative organised by the United Dairy farmers of 

Victoria. 

 

Day 1: After landing in Christchurch NZ, the crew got to know each other over dinner before heading 

off on their tour. 

Day 2: Visiting 2 dairy farms one being a 5
th
 generation dairy farmer, the other milking over 1050 

cows followed by a jet boat trip at the Rakaia Gorge. 

Day 3: Visit to Farming Federation of NZ to discuss the NZ dairy industry with FNZ representative  

addressing labour shortages, more training opportunities through apprentices and succession 

planning. 

Day 4 – After a cyclone we were greeting with raging rivers and flooded road. Visited 3 large scale 

farming properties arriving in Dunedin for the night. 1 milking 1500 cows, then on to Rakaia Island 

(2600ha -1590 farmed) formed in the middle of the Rakaia River.  The island being privately owned 

and converted it from sheep/beef into dairying including 4 internal rotary dairies. The 3
rd

 was another 

family run business including dairy, cropping, vegetables, grazing and contracting and employed 

close to 100 people. 

Day 5: The next farm we visited was owned by 8 shareholders and milked about 520 cows. Arrived in 

Invercargill Rao Bank branch to discuss all sorts of matters including land price, splitting equity 

equally amongst families and siblings as well as the support that the bank provides to farmers. We 

also visited the Livestock Improvement Corporation who represents 12000 shareholders, employing 

700 full time staff all year round and at peak can have an additional 1000 staff members join, and 

exports to 40 countries across the world.  70 % of New Zealand’s dairy herds are currently tested 

through their services.  

Day 6: Explored the township of Invercargill. Visited a 202 hectare dairy farm in southland whose 

family run 4 farms in total milking 540 spring cows with 120 replacement heifers at peak.  They run 

wintering free stall barn with a mixed feed of bailage and sugar beet. The next farm milked 500 cows 

on 175 hectares with 90 hectares on lease. 

Day 7: Visited a farm in the process of 
converting to Organic Farming. Visited a 
roadside Raw Milk Vending machine, (this being 
illegal in Australia).  The next farm was the 
Southern Dairy Hub, a state of the art milk 
metering gear and multiple drafting gates, with 
manicured laneways and perfect pastures. Very 
impressive setup.  Then off to visit 
“SHENSTONE” farm (not the Stanhope one,) to 
hear of his excellent insight into how he ran the 
business with his philosophies on how to ensure 
dairy farming in his region ran as efficiently as 
possible and getting the best return on your 
investment. To be a positive and open attitude.  
Then on to Queenstown for our final night. 

Craig enjoyed it  immensely and learnt a lot and 
recommends for anyone under 35 interested in 
applying  for next years trip. 
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Stanhope Fuel Under New Management 
The new managers of Stanhope Fuel, Ashok and his wife Usha have recently taken out a fifteen 
year lease on the business and intend to carry out further improvements. 
 
Not only is the fuel amongst the cheapest in Victoria, but 
after many alterations to the building they have 
established a convenience store with a range of drinks, 
sweets, and take away food.  A free air facility has also 
recently been installed. 
As well, a range of oils required for machinery and other 
motoring requirements will be stocked. 
Amongst further improvements planned is the upgrading 
of the driveway and the installation of illuminated 
signage. 
The previous managers are now managing a BP Service 
station in Benalla. 
 

Ruth and Bob celebrate 
85 years 

Ruth Golding and Bob Holschier 
celebrated their 85th birthdays at an 
afternoon tea with family and friends 

during March. 

Tom Burgess turns 80 
Congratulations to Tom for celebrating 
his 80th birthday recently.  Many 
people will remember Tom as a former 
principal of the Stanhope Primary 
School and like other teachers who 
taught at Stanhope decided after 
retirement to live permanently in 
Stanhope 

Birthday Celebrations 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      Raelene Dean and Kristen Halls recently celebrated their 

      birthdays at the Stanhope Hotel with friends. 
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STANHOPE FOOTBALL/
NETBALL CLUB  

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 
Ferret Racing Round 1 -  Saturday 7th April 

at Football rooms Great Family night 
Hypnotist Round 3 -  Saturday 21st April at 

the Stanhope Hall as per flyer 

Stanhope Bowls News 
 

The Stanhope Bowls Club has had a very busy 
time over the month of March. We have had a lot 
of praise for the great condition of our green all 
season and the GV bowls Association agreed with 
us hosting 3 weeks of finals. All credit to John 
Gibbs and his helpers who worked extra hard to 
make this happen.  
 

Week 1 of the finals we had Division 1 & Division 2 
playing on both greens. Due to the great hosting 
job we did the following week saw us host the 
Preliminary Final for Division 1 between Kyabram 
and Shepp Park. We received many accolades for 
the day and all spectators had a fantastic day. The 
GV were so impressed they gave us 3 Grand 
Finals the following week, Division 4, 5 & 6 all got 
to grace our greens for the ultimate prize. All 
vantage points for spectators were full and the 
BBQ was cooking up a storm all day. Although 
there can only be 1 winner in each division 
everyone appreciated the extra work our members 
did to make players and spectators enjoy the day. 
 

The Final of the Club Pairs Championships was 
played on Friday 23rd of March. Hans Schmidt 
and Tim Hancock had been waiting for several 
weeks to see who their opponent was going to be. 
Due to the extra busy schedule of our greens 
games had to be delayed until it got to a point 
where games had to be played almost back to 
back.  
 

On the Tuesday Barry Fletcher and Shane Walsh 
disposed of Gavan Poole and Brad Robinson then 
followed that game up on Thursday with a 
comfortable win against Neville Cowie and Geoff 
“Normy” Mulchay. The final saw an epic game with 
scores close all game. Just like the year before it 
came down to the last bowl of the game which saw 
Shane’s bowl come down to draw shot and take 
victory.  
 

Shane and Barry then went on to the GV 
Champion of Champions at Mooroopna on the 
Sunday. After receiving a bye in the 1st round they 
came up against a very difficult challenge in Josh 
Thornton (Commonwealth Games Representative) 
playing with former Stanhope resident Scotty 
Adams. In a great effort Shane and Barry came 
close but couldn’t manage the win. By all reports it 
was a very highly skilled and great game, so credit 
to them both. 
While the weather is good the greens will remain 
open so everyone is welcome to come down and 
have a roll. Have a chat to any member to see if 
there will be a chicken run on the weekends, great 
way to have fun and enjoy our great game. 
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A.J.B. COWIE 

“Alex” 

Dairy Farmer  Born 23/11/1990 in Scotland. 

Arrived Australia 1926    Moved to Stanhope 1927 

Married Irene Stillman at Stanhope 12/04/1941 

Served in R.A.A.F. 04/02/1943—17/01/1946 

LAC Fitter - served in Darwin and Melville Bay N.T. 

Retired from Dairy Farming 1979 

Alex Cowie features in Caricatures - A Book of Memories assembled by Stanhope RSL with 

documentation sourced by Stanhope Lions Club, David Blow and Len Armstrong 

A limited supply of books is available.  Please contact Len Armstrong, Phil Chapman or George Gemmill. 
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Dry-

cleaning  

services 

are Back! 
Stanhope Business 

Centre is now the 

town’s  local drop 

off point for  

Dry-cleaning 
 

Fire Brigade News 
Big Congratulations to the Stanhope Community for their efforts this 
year with the Royal Children’s Hospital, Good Friday Appeal.  
Stanhope should be extremely proud of the $2941.35 that we were 
able to raise. Thank you to all those that helped, especially the kids 
and parents that gave their time and efforts for this great cause. 
The Stanhope Community has a very proud history of supporting 
this wonderful and essential cause. 
Please keep in mind that many local businesses have RCH tins all 
year round to make donating an easy effort. 
 Raffle Winners: 1st Vic Simpson, 2nd  Jack Donaldson, 3rd Nick 
West 
Fire Restrictions ended in the Campaspe Shire at midnight on 
Tuesday 3rd April 2018. 
This does allow land owners to burn without a permit however Local 
and State Laws Must be adhered too and a Zero tolerance to illegal and reckless burns still exists.  
Laws and guidelines to burn are available from the Fire Brigade, Shire of Campaspe and CFA Websites. 
Please see below the main and most important points for burning farm land etc.  All burn offs are to be reported 
to the CFA Burn-Off notification line 1800 668 511 and to your Local CFA Brigade Captain,You have a 
minimum of 1000litres of water available to fight a fire if it escapes the control burn area and; you have 3 
capable persons on site. 

We at the Stanhope Fire Brigade understand that Burning farmland is essential to farming sustainability 
however our Volunteers don’t want to be spending our valuable time extinguishing reckless burning activities 
because easy to follow guidelines have, at times been ignored. 

Stanhope Social Support Group for Seniors 

What’s going on in April  2018 
Phone 58570236 Mobile:  0437816258  Coordinator 5857 0268 
Our Outings are conducted between 9am concluding at 3.30pm 

 All programs - $7.60 or  $7.80 per session  

(Depending on Government funding) 
(Meals and entry fees - extra cost) 

 

Tuesday 10th  

Bus Trip: 10.00am – 3.00pm  

Shepparton RSL  

Senior Melodies   

(Meal added Cost) 

 

 
Friday  13th    

Bus Trip: 9.00am – 3.30pm 

Peppermill Inn Shepparton 

(Meal added cost) 

 

 

Tuesday    17th   

Bus Trip: 10.00am – 2pm 

Aussie Kinder visit (picnic lunch) 

Then short drive or coffee in town 

 

Thursday 19th Werribee Zoo  

Bus  is Full 

 

Friday  20th Friday 20th April   

IN HOUSE 10.30-2pm  

Trivia/Board Game day 

12.00Noon 3 Course Meal 

Monday 23rd  10.30 am – noon   

Presentation by CFA on Fire  

Safety  

in the home 

 

Tuesday  24th Bus Trip: 9-4.30pm 

BENDIGO 

Golden Dragon Museum $10 

Lunch Market place  

(Meal added cost) 

 

Friday 27th     

Bus Trip: 9.00am – 3.30pm 

SEYMOUR - Vietnam Veterans  

Commemorative Walk 

Lunch in Seymour 

(Meal added cost  
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Wednesday 25TH APRIL 2018 

 GOLF AND BOWLS TOURNAMENT 
VALLEY VIEW GOLF AND BOWLS CLUB 

1175 Curr Rd Kyabram  
 PROCEEDS IN AID OF GIRGARRE RSL   

…………………………………………………………………………………………. 

GOLF                   Assemble at 11.30am     Shot Gun Start at 12 Noon. 
Event 4 Ball – Best Ball Stableford 

Members and Ladies - $30 a Pair         Calloway (For intending Members) - $15 each 
Afternoon Tea provided. Excellent Prizes. 

Entries To: Laurie Young 58546303  George Weeks 58546414 Peter Noble 58523989 or Mobile 0438521773 
………………………………………………………….. 

BOWLS          OPEN TRIPLES (Any Mix) - 2 Bowls    Single or Team Entries. Uniform or Casual Dress. 
3 games of 9 ends.      12.30pm for a 1PM Start        Entry fee $45 per team.  

Afternoon Tea provided. Excellent Prizes. 
Entries To:  Graeme 0458253597or Marlene 0447014241 Topp   Email:gramar43@icloud.com 

………………………………..…………………………………………………. 

STANHOPE ANZAC 

SERVICE 

The Stanhope RSL sub branch  
invites the public to attend our 
annual Anzac day service.  
 
Each year the Stanhope RSL Sub 
Branch combine with our neighbours 
the Girgarre RSL sub Branch to 
conduct a combined Anzac Service. 
This year’s service will be held in 
Stanhope on Sunday the 22nd April 
2018 with an assembly at 1.45 and 
march off time at 2pm sharp, 
accompanied by the Rushworth 
concert band. 
Local Scouts also take part in this 
parade and act as flag bearers. 
Any relatives of ex-service persons 
are welcome to join in the parade and 
the wearing of service medals is 
encouraged   
We have applied for a Catafalque 
party of Soldiers from Puckapunyal 
Army base  
At the War memorial there is a short 
service with one minute’s silence, the 
Ode and Last Post is played and the 
flag raised. 
Members of the public are then invited 
to lay wreaths, the parade moves to 
the Memorial Hall where a guest 
speaker will lead the service. 
After the service everyone is invited to 
stay and enjoy afternoon tea. 
 
The Girgarre RSL will be 
conducting a Dawn service at the 
Girgarre memorial on Anzac Day. 
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SHINE SUNDAY SERVICES 
For the month of April at Shine  
we have Sunday Services 10 am 

   
1st April  Guest ministers  
Rev Peter  & Christie Robertson 
8th Normal Sunday service 
15th  Normal Sunday service 
22nd Normal Sunday service 
28th of April will be a free mens breakfast at the  
Stanhope Men’s shed with Col Stringer  
29th Col Stringer Guest minister  
Kids Church will run every Sunday for Children 4yr to 12yrs old 

All Welcome  
Contact :  Wal Sinapius: 0408393398 

A dry start to Autumn 
Official rainfall for Stanhope during March was only 5.2 mls. making a total of 
only 31.6 mls for the year so far. 
The average rainfall in Stanhope for March is 33.1  mls  The highest was in 1950 
when 
 Stanhope received 256 mls for March.  However, there has been no rainfall 
recorded during March on six occasions  

Stanhope Auskick 
Commences: Thursday 19th Of April 

Ends: Thursday 28th Of June 

Time: 4:30-5:30PM 

Place: Stanhope Recreation Reserve 

Cost:$85 

For Further Information  

Contact: Andrew Hipwell 

Phone- 0428180700  

Email- bowerbrae@bigpond.com 

Stanhope Monster  

Garage Sale 
Sunday April 8th  

8:30 am Start  

Sausage Sizzle 

Undercover Sites 

Site bookings Phone: 58572866  

Stanhope Business Centre 

Green Thumbs by Helen for April                                                            
Autumn is a crucial feeding time. Gardenias are fed to 
fatten them up for winter. Citrus need a good feed 
before their main fruiting season. Daphne's will be 
flowering soon so they need a feed. Roses get their 
last feed for the season and it is a good idea to feed 
camellias and azaleas to encourage new growth. Pieris 
and Hellebores can also be fed. Use an organic based 
or slow release fertilizer with a high potassium content. 
This helps flowering. 
Later in April is the ideal time to plant new plants. It is 
hoped that by then we will have had more rain and 
cooler days by planting then the plants have time to 
settle in before the cold winter days. 
Buy deciduous trees at the end of April, this give you a 
chance to see the Autumn coloring you can expect in 
the future. 
Time to plant spring flowering bulbs. A pot of miniature 
daffodils, the variety Tete -a-tete,a favourite of mine, 
will brighten up the garden when they flower in Spring. 
When planting bulbs it is best to remember to plant 
them twice as deep as the bulb is high and the same 
distance apart. Most bulbs are planted pointy end up, 
except ranunculus and anemone, they have the pointy 
end down! 
Plant flowering annuals now for a colourful display in 
winter. Pansies, Primulas, Polyanthus and Cineraria 
can all be planted this month.  
It is time to prune pelargoniums. They can be cut quite 
hard, it is best to leave one or two leaves! 
Fruit fly are still rampant, so gather up any fallen fruit 
and dispose of in a plastic bag left in the sun for a few 
days to kill the larvae.  I 

STANHOPE PUB NEWS 
67 Midland Highway Stanhope3623 PH: 03-58572293 

APRIL EVENTS 
Mondays: In House Pool / Dart Comp @ 7pm Free Entry $25 

Prize Money 

Pizza Night: 8” - $8 12” - $12 Limited variety available 

Tuesday: Chicken Parma & 2 Pots $20 

Wednesdays: Steak & 1 Pot $20 Thursday: Chicken Parma $15 

Friday: Mixed Grill/Beef & Reef/Chook & Hook $25 

Saturday: Seafood Night: $20  Sunday: $15 Specials 

SATURDAY 14TH – Mother’s Day Trade Day 2pm – 6pm 

SUNDAY 15TH: Pub Golf Day Cup – 9 Holes @  

Parkland Golf includes  

Return Bus Trip from Stanhope including Green Fees 

Drinks & Lunch  

Beer Drinkers $65/ Spirit Drinkers $75 
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METRO STANHOPE ROADHOUSE 
 Brand new Underground lines, pumps and tanks 

 Takeaway Food-Breakfast, lunch and dinner 

 Friendly Grocers (IGA Family) Supermarket 

 Camping/Fishing Goods 

 Milk, Bread, Drinks, Confectionary, Ice-Cream, Ice 

 Newspapers/Magazines 

 Swap & Go Gas Bottle Exchange / Oils 

OPEN WEEKDAYS 6.30AM TO 8PM 

WEEKENDS 7.30AM TO 6PM 

86 Midland Hwy.  Stanhope Vic. 3623 
Ph. 03  5849 0049  B.H & A.H. 

ABN.  506 117 58608 

  

Vehicles 

A Boards 

Shop Fronts 

Horse Floats 

Digital Printing 

Alphabet Boards 

Property Names 

Safety Signs 

Rob Armstrong 
 

Ducted heating and Evaporative 
Airconditioning, Solar hot water, 

Sewerage, Hot & cold water 
Natural & L.P Gas 
Roofing & spouting 

Reg. No 24405 

Mobile:  0428 579 938 
Phone:  (03) 58572 295 

ST. MATTHEWS OP SHOP  

STANHOPE 
 

Drop in and see our Marvellous array of  

Furniture and Books for sale  

at the Next Monster Garage Sale  

The furniture is on display in the old Fruit 

Shop which will be open on  Garage Sale Day 

or if your interested contact the Op Shop 
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Blake Rosenberg 
 

Photographer / Photojournalist  
 

Freelance 
 

http://sites.google.com/site/ 
Rosenbergsphotography/home 

Stanhope Post Office 

34 Birdwood Ave., Stanhope 
Offering a large range of postal, newspaper, magazine  

and stationery lines. 
Opening Hours 

Monday to Friday 9.00am – 5.00pm  
Saturday 8.00am – 11.00am 

Stephen and Meaghan Browne  look  
forward to serving you! 

Phone:  5857 2201 

 

Andy’s Bobcat 

& 

Tipper Hire 

 

Andy North   Ph: 0488 203 785 

11 Blamey Rd             Email: no42553@bigpond.com 
Stanhope Vic 3623    

4 in 1 Bucket Cartage  Levelling 

Domestic  Commercial Agricultural 

COWIE’S CONTRACTING 
NEVILLE COWIE 

0438572314 
 

DISC SOD SEEDING 
MULTI-DISCING 

STANHOPE/TATURA/KYABRAM AREAS 

STANHOPE PUB 
Midland Highway, Stanhope 3623 

Host: Mandi Goddard 

03 58572293 

Bar/Bistro/Pizzeria & Bottle Shop 

Open Sun-Thur 2pm till late Fri-Sat 12 noon 

 Lunch: Fri-Sat 12 noon Dinner: 7days 6pm-8.30pm 

Accommodation & Function Room available 

Check out our Facebook page for regular events  

GOODWIN’S & SON LAWN SERVICES 
Great Prices—Reliable Service 

* Lawn Mowing  * Whipper Snipping 
* Edge Trimming  * Leaf Blowing 
* Light Tree Trimming * Chainsaw 
Work  
* Yard Clean up—weeding & pruning 
* Rubbish & Garden waste removal 
* (7 x 4 trailer with cage) 
Call:  Leigh  0459 778 606 

STANHOPE LIBRARY 

AT STANHOPE BUSINESS CENTRE 

Books, DVDs  

and magazines 

Audio and large print 

E-books, e-audio books  

and e-magazines 

Reference material 

Literacy resources 

Local history 
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Girgarre Farmers, Produce and 

Craft  Market:   5858 2270 
every 2nd Sunday of the month 

from 8.30am — 12.00noon 

BOWTECH BOWEN THERAPY 

STANHOPE  TRADITIONAL  
BUTCHERS 

19 Birdwood Avenue,  
Stanhope 

 
Open Tuesday to Friday ~ 
Hours 8.30am to 4.30pm   

Phone:   5857 2881 
 

 

It can provide gentle and effective  hands-on relief for: 
* Sports & accident injuries   

* Stress & tension discomfort  
* Musculo-skeletal pain  

* Grounding & rebalancing  
Talk with your experienced  local Therapist at Stanhope 

Graham Wakefield  
 and find out what “it” can do for you 

APPOINTMENTS:  TUES—THURS 
TEL:  5857 2760 

“What can ‘it’ do for me” 
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STANHOPE CAFÉ TAKEAWAY 
 

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK,  
EXCEPT XMAS DAY. 

ROAST LUNCHES ON SUNDAY 
FULL RANGE OF TAKEAWAY 

 OR EAT IN MEALS 
COFFEE *  SLICES  * MILKSHAKES 

BREAD ORDERS WELCOME 
FRESH  FROM TONGALA BAKERY 

JENNA WILL ALWAYS  
WELCOME YOU  

New Phone No.  5857 2917 

HAIRZONE 
Ladies’ & Men’s  Hairdressing 
8 Birdwood Avenue,  Stanhope 

Fashion Cuts, Colour & Foils 
Perming   ~  Facial Waxing 
Eyelash and Brow Tinting 

              Special occasion hair styling 
Gift Vouchers available all year round 
            Phone:  Melinda  5857 2264 

Opening Hours 
 Monday & Thursday   9.30 am– 4.00pm 

 Wed & Fri    11am-3pm 

Closed Every Tuesday  

Services Available 

Photo Express/Computers/Internet/Photocopying 

Centrelink/Campaspe Shire Library  

Bendigo Bank  

Douglas Livestock Services Stanhope 
Stud Stock & Commercial Cattle Carriers 

Hay Cartage 
Mobile:  0429 956 906  -  AH Ph/Fax:  (03) 5857 2525 

Hydro Bath * Nail Trimming * Grooming * Clipping 
Dog Scales for your convenience. 

Kind gentle enjoyable care for your dog 
No sedation 

54 Brudenell Street Stanhope Victoria 3623 


